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Find us on our website
woosehillchurch.org
and on our Facebook page
Or follow our livestreamed services on
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Dear Church Family and all
other readers,

IN THIS ISSUE

It is a time of cautious hope as more|ofEditor and contents

us return to worship in our churches;
in Woosehill Church our social grougs

A message from our Minister
Revdd Soba

Sinnat

are restarting, reaching out in hospital-
ity to the wider community. We have

Music in Church
Derek Hutchinson

a new Saturday morning group inviti:I;g
those who want a bit of company an
a chat to drop in for a cuppa. Read

Goodbye to Mike and Janet

about these groups in the pages aheptie website - Ed Smith

Yet it is also a time of sadness as ouy

Faith, Hope and Love - Steve
Lewis

parish has been hit hard by the loss pf
members of their churches or their

Afternoon Tea at Woosehill

close family members. At Woosehill

Service of Reflection

we mourn the loss of our dear friend
Nicky and miss her presence with usg
on Sunday mornings.

A poem
Catherine Hooper

We send our love and prayers in

Nicky

particular too t¢

Tadpples Nj ¢ k 6 s

and

that their faith will sustain them now
and in the months ahead.

Quench Christian bookshop

Grief

Lord in your mercy, hear our prayer.

Francis Drake prayer

With every blessing,

I am right here
Elaine Steere

Val

Thursday mornings start again!

Sunday Club
Sip and Share

Tuesday Evening Bible study

Next deadline: 28 November 2021
for Advent and Christmas events.

To make you smile

Articles and notices as usual
preferably by e -malil to:

Easy fundraising
Closing Prayers

valerie.weedon@btinternet.com
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Could you play a musical instrument in church?

On Sunday 8th August, it was formally announced that Mike and Jan
sadly be relocating away from Wokingham. We will miss them but wish
well for the future.

As Mike is not planning to play at Woosehill beyond September, | am lo
to build a new music group but need musicians. My plan is to play on
month. The conceptisa No g ui | whichhraeand you do not have
commit to play every month or perfectly.

We are looking for musicians who can ideally sight read simple music
tion or guitar chord symbols in a reasonable key at a reasonable tempg
need to read music is driven by the notice that we are given of the hym

play the following Sunday.

tw
her
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Each Sunday, there will also be instrumental music played before and after

service, which can be planned further in advance. Anyone who can
musical instrument is welcome to contribute.

We do not expect musicians to:

Play without mistakes or to a professional standard.

Prior experience of playing in a group, band or orchestra is not
required.

We will be a work in progress and hopefully it will be fun and
rewarding!

| would provide:

1 Sheet music for your instrument for the 4 hymns/worship songs, 4
in advance.

T An mp3 piano accompaniment track for each hymn, with the sheet
music, for your practise.

You may, of course, already be confident enough to play on
your own as a soloist, as Mike has done in the past.

Music practise would start 1 hour before the service starts|

If you are interested, please contact me:
Derek Hutchinson

lay
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BEER &
CAROLS

Old school carol singing, mulled wine and ale drinking
led by the music group of Woosehill Church

ail1$s

Monday 14th December

8pm til late

Ye Olde Leathern Bottel

www.woosehillchurch.co.uk
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The Website

Most readers will be familiar with the idea behind a website; some may conside
itds rather outdated and has been e

reality the website is still an important part of how the church communicates wit
members and with the outside world. The old adage that you only get one chan
make a first impression, applies es

sents the first contact many people will have with us and therefore it needs to re
the churchoés key characteristics an

of church we are.

This means that at least the church website has to be well laid out, interesting t
read and information has to be easy to find. It is also important that it is kept up
date. A web site that is out of date is often judged to represent a lethargic churg
with little direction. Since we changed provider a few months ago, we have tried
refresh the web site by r@rganising the menu structure into something more acg
sible and getting rid of out of date information. We have of course to recognise
whil st the churchoés past is an i mpo
looking forward. Hence the important thing to recognise is how we are changing
hopefully for the better.

As the churchds three working group
important that the website aligns with the direction they are setting. This is parti
larly true for the group looking at our relationship with the wider community, as
web site is often the first contact with the church for many of the wider commun
Thus the message delivered is very important.

The web team does the basic work of setting up a viable structure and performi
the basic mechanics of updating the website; they cannot and should not be the
ters of what is relevant and what is not. The content of the web site primarily ha
be the responsibility of individual groups, who use it as a mechanism for putting
their message. This means groups need to take the responsibility for identifyin
where their information is out of date and providing the necessary update mate
and instructions to the web team.

Of course the church provides many sources of information, some like the chur
magazine and notice sheet cover fixed time spans (two months and a week res
tively). Facebook provides a running commentary on events in the church and
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e




Woosehill Church Magazine

range of topics and often provides an index to the other sources.
We have made a lot of changes to the site over recent weeks and generally |
think it is better, but there is still a lot of room for improvement in structure

and in the way it presents the church and its capabilities. We are always inthest—

ed in hearing of suggestions for further improvement, but the message is cl
the web site is often the first point of contact with the outside world. Indeed, §
friend who is in the clergy once told me that it was often the first thing he
checked when evaluating a potential new parish. Please do all you can to hg
ensure that our site is always current, by supplying updates for your group, tf
the web team, as soon as they are available.

Ed Smith

Faith, Hope & Love

These three sunflower plants were left over from the goody bags, so | planted
them at the entrance to Woosehill Church carpa@d-aith Hope and Love. Soorj

after planting Faith was cut in half and although still alive it is unable to grow|or
flower- maybe with some nurturing it would grow a side shoot and flower. Loye

r,

has also had problems, and is now bent and battered, but continuing to grow|and

slowly recovering, if supported it may have recovered quicker. Which leaves

Hope, not damaged, but like Faith & Love growing in a shady location, lacking

water and nourishment.
At this point it is tempting to compare these 3 plants with our faith, hope and

love at Woosehill ChurcBb u t | wonot , | 61 | | eave

Whatever your conclusions are | 8&dmfsu

make faith, hope and love better at Woosehill Church. So, how are you going
help faith, hope and love to grow and flourish at Woosehill Church?

Steve

to
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Afternoon Tea at Woosehill Church

Saturday 21st August 2021

A lovely social event was organised by Amanda and it was so good to see the

sanctuary buzzing with conversation as people enjoyed being together after the
isolation of recent months for many.

Thanks to all who baked and set wup
his unstinting service with the teapot!

e

chur
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Service of Reflection August 8th

Our first evening service since the start of the pandemic was a very spedal
opportunity to sit quietly in prayer, listen to Taizé music, as well as visiting

the prayer and poem stations set out in the church to light a candle.
It was good to have people from the three churches in our parish and we
hope to do similar services in the future.

We had a special message from Cara afterwards in appreciation:

Thank you all for arranging such a beautiful and prayerful space this eveping
tone felt just right with the balance of acknowledging all that has been and G

peace with us throughout. It was really thoughtfully laid out and Taizé wals p







